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LAS POSITAS




Technology Committee
November 22, 2010
2:30 pm, Room 1603
 MINUTES

Present:
John Gonder, Scott Vigallon, Valerie Ball, Brenda Weak, Heidi Ulrech,  Elizabeth Noyes, Fredda Cassidy, Bob Kratochvil, Sherman Lindsey,  Larysa Karpylovych

1. Welcome and Introduction of New Members
John G. opened the meeting and determined there were not enough members present for a quorum.

· Larysa Karpylovych was introduced as a new member of the committee representing classified.
2. Review of October Minutes
Minutes were reviewed and no corrections were noted. Quorum was not met so October minutes were not approved.
3. Campus Reports
Steve Gunderson (Senior Computer/ Network Systems Specialist)

Off–campus, No report,
Elizabeth Noyes (Webmaster)

The Web Advisory Committee is being scheduled to meet either December 3rd or 10th.  

· Neetu Kaur volunteered to be on the committee representing students.
Heidi Ulrech (Telecommunications Coordinator)
The new copiers (MFD) are to begin installation the following day, contingent on receipt of the full software key for the management system.
· Copies are charged based on per click (impression) cost.  Paper is included in the cost as is maintenance (using an industry formula) but it is not charged differently based on single-sided or double-sided.

The Copy Center move into building 1000 will follow next week with the installation of the new production equipment.

The last piece of the new copy contract will be the web job submission software which is expected to be ready some time in the spring.

Action Item:  Heidi to provide information regarding new services that will be available with the new copy contract.
Action Item:  Heidi to work on copier instructions that will be tailored for the student use machines.
Enhanced 911 upgrade is scheduled for install December 7th.  Preliminary work for the upgrade has been in progress for over a month and did cause and unexpected outage the previous week.
Scott Vigallon (Instructional Technology/ Open Learning Coordinator)

Between semesters, the Blackboard system will be upgraded from 9.0 Service Pack 3 to 9.0 Service Pack 5. These Service Packs will fix some bugs and errors, but will not bring additional functionality. The exact day and time of the upgrade will be set after A&R and District ITS settle on one. Upgrades are scheduled for a day(s) after grade processing is complete. During the upgrade, Bb will be unavailable for 20-24 hours. All Bb instructors will be informed of the downtime.

As stated last month, Blackboard will be upgraded to 9.1 prior to the Summer session. Training on Bb 9.1 will occur throughout the Spring. Training will be available in the TLC and online.
John Gonder is recommending that the social bookmarking tool Scholar be removed from the Bb system because of privacy and security concerns. His primary concern is the use of a student’s mother’s maiden name for security purposes, which has been pretty much phased out for legal reasons. Scott brought this to the attention of Bb, which responded by saying that "it is now in our queue and will be reviewed by someone from our team."  Scott also surveyed Bb instructors to see how many are using Scholar with their students. Results of that survey will be brought to the DE Committee –and will be discussed by the committee—at its meeting Dec. 3.
A couple of Chabot faculty inquired about the District purchasing Wimba Voice for implementation within Bb. Wimba Voice allows instructors and students to easily create audio files. Think of it like a discussion board with audio instead of text. Pricing for Wimba is per year and FTE-based...and the rep said most clients choose to have Wimba do the hosting. The cost for 15,001-25,000 is $23,775, plus implementation services, for an annual cost of $27,775 district wide.

· Recently, Bb purchased both Wimba and Elluminate, which is the engine behind CCC Confer. Integrating Confer into Bb is free, and we will test this on our test server after the test server is upgraded to 9.1 in December.

· Google Voice, which is also free, can be used to add student audio into a Blackboard course. With Google Voice, students call a phone number set up by the instructor and leave a message. The instructor, who has to create a Google Voice account, logs into that account and sees all of the messages, along with transcriptions provided automatically by Google. The instructor can download or copy all of the messages to input into Bb. To make the files accessible to students with disabilities, the instructor can copy the transcriptions for each message, clean them up if necessary, then paste them individually below their corresponding audio files. 
· John G. previously asked Jeannine Methe if the Chabot faculty requesting this functionality had prepared a list of what they were looking to accomplish in order to better evaluate possible solutions.
· Other disciplines have shown an interest in recording group discussions.  Google Voice and Dragon have the capability to record minutes but someone will still need to clean up the transcription.
· This is an example of how sharing knowledge and information regarding technology can benefit those who may be looking for a solution but don’t know what’s available, whether it be at LPC or district wide.  This could be a good topic for staff development activities.
4. District Report
Jeannine Methe (Chief Technology Officer - ITS)

Off-campus, No report.
5. Open Items 

Fredda continues to find forms to be added to the spreadsheet.  It was noted that this project may take a few more months of gathering data before being able to determine how to proceed.  
The Arts and Communications Department voted unanimously to support the membership of a librarian and faculty representative to serve on the Technology Committee.

Many people responded to the survey regarding setting the copiers to default to 2-sided copying.  There is no cost savings for making 2-sided copies, only a savings in resources.

· Reviewing the monthly usage reports there has been a significant reduction in copies made at the convenience copiers over the past year.

Steve G. will be inventorying what software we have in place and then decide how to proceed when the group meets next.  

· The Technology Department budget takes care of the campus wide needs so the next steps will be to determine how to address the individual needs of departments.
7.
Adjourn – at 3:26 pm
Prepared by: HUlrech
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